l*l Canadian Northern Economic Agence canadienne de développement
Development Agency économique du Nord

VIA EMAIL

Chief Louis Balsillie

Deninu K'ue First Nation

PO Box 1899

Fort Resolution, NT XOE OMO
Dear Chief Balsillie:

Re: Report of Environmental Assessment - Snap Lake Water Licence Amendment (EA1314-02)

As follow up to the release of the Report of Environmental Assessment for the Snap Lake Water
Licence Amendment (“REA”) on September 5, 2014, by the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board, this letter is to inform you of the Government of Canada’s role in the
decision-phase of the environmental assessment (“EA”), pursuant to the Mackenzie Valley
Resource Management Act (the “Act”).

As you are aware, responsibilities for land and water resource management were largely
devolved from the Government of Canada to the Government of the Northwest
Territories (“GNWT”) on April 1, 2014. As a result, the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and
Northern Development’s related responsibilities have been delegated to the GNWT for
assessments of projects wholly on GNWT public lands, as is the Snap Lake Diamond
Mine.

Furthermore, based on the project as proposed, no federal ministers have been
identified as responsible ministers under the Act; no federal regulatory authorizations
are required to enable the project to proceed, and no federal ministers have been
otherwise identified as having “jurisdiction” within the meaning of the Act.

Notwithstanding this, federal departments with related mandates will continue to be
available to provide specialist advice if required by parties to the EA, including the GNWT, as
needed, for its decision regarding the REA. If you have questions regarding this letter, please
contact David Alexander, Project Manager (867-766-8436; david.alexander@cannor.gc.ca).
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Sincere

Edl <

ly,

o

Matthew Speh?e

Directo

r General

Northern Projects Management Office,
Canadian Northern Economic Development

Agency

cc:

Kate Hearn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Coordination, Department of
Lands, Government of the Northwest Territories

Mohan Denetto, Regional Director General (NWT), Aboriginal Affairs and Northern
Development Canada

Catherine Conrad, Senior Director, Environment and Renewable Resources, Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development Canada

Loretta Ransom, A/Head, Environmental Assessment North (NT and NU), Environment
Canada

Stuart Niven, Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Michele Taylor, Regional Director General, Prairie and Northern Region, Transport
Canada

Alec Simpson, A/Director General, Stewardship and Sustainable Transportation
Programs, Transport Canada

Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Zabey Nevitt, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Erica Bonhomme, Manager, Environment — De Beers Canada Inc. Snap Lake Mine



l*l Canadian Northern Economic  Agence canadienne de développement
Development Agency économique du Nord

VIA EMAIL

SEF 17 2014
Chief Felix Lockhart
Lutsel K’'e Dene First Nation
PO Box 28
Lutsel K'e, NT XOE 1A0

Dear Chief Lockhart:

Re: Report of Environmental Assessment - Snap Lake Water Licence Amendment (EA1314-02)

As follow up to the release of the Report of Environmental Assessment for the Snap Lake Water
Licence Amendment (“REA”) on September 5, 2014, by the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board, this letter is to inform you of the Government of Canada’s role in the
decision-phase of the environmental assessment (“EA”), pursuant to the Mackenzie Valley
Resource Management Act (the “Act”).

As you are aware, responsibilities for land and water resource management were largely
devolved from the Government of Canada to the Government of the Northwest
Territories (“GNWT”) on April 1, 2014. As a result, the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and
Northern Development’s related responsibilities have been delegated to the GNWT for
assessments of projects wholly on GNWT public lands, as is the Snap Lake Diamond
Mine.

Furthermore, based on the project as proposed, no federal ministers have been
identified as responsible ministers under the Act; no federal regulatory authorizations
are required to enable the project to proceed, and no federal ministers have been
otherwise identified as having “jurisdiction” within the meaning of the Act.

Notwithstanding this, federal departments with related mandates will continue to be
available to provide specialist advice if required by parties to the EA, including the GNWT, as
needed, for its decision regarding the REA. If you have questions regarding this letter, please
contact David Alexander, Project Manager (867-766-8436; david.alexander@cannor.gc.ca).

Canada



Sincere

ly,

[ Tels

Matthew Spence

Directo

r General

Northern Projects Management Office,
Canadian Northern Economic Development

Agency

cc:

Kate Hearn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Coordination, Department of
Lands, Government of the Northwest Territories

Mohan Denetto, Regional Director General (NWT), Aboriginal Affairs and Northern
Development Canada

Catherine Conrad, Senior Director, Environment and Renewable Resources, Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development Canada

Loretta Ransom, A/Head, Environmental Assessment North (NT and NU), Environment
Canada

Stuart Niven, Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Michele Taylor, Regional Director General, Prairie and Northern Region, Transport
Canada

Alec Simpson, A/Director General, Stewardship and Sustainable Transportation
Programs, Transport Canada

Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Zabey Nevitt, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Erica Bonhomme, Manager, Environment — De Beers Canada Inc. Snap Lake Mine



I*I Canadian Northern Economic  Agence canadienne de développement
Development Agency économique du Nord

VIA EMAIL SEP 17 2014

Bill Enge, President

North Slave Métis Alliance
PO Box 2301

32 Melville Drive

Dear Mr. Enge:

Re: Report of Environmental Assessment - Snap Lake Water Licence Amendment (EA1314-02)

As follow up to the release of the Report of Environmental Assessment for the Snap Lake Water
Licence Amendment (“REA”) on September 5, 2014, by the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board, this letter is to inform you of the Government of Canada’s role in the
decision-phase of the environmental assessment (“EA”), pursuant to the Mackenzie Valley
Resource Management Act (the “Act”).

As you are aware, responsibilities for land and water resource management were largely
devolved from the Government of Canada to the Government of the Northwest
Territories (“GNWT”) on April 1, 2014. As a result, the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and
Northern Development’s related responsibilities have been delegated to the GNWT for
assessments of projects wholly on GNWT public lands, as is the Snap Lake Diamond
Mine.

Furthermore, based on the project as proposed, no federal ministers have been
identified as responsible ministers under the Act; no federal regulatory authorizations
are required to enable the project to proceed, and no federal ministers have been
otherwise identified as having “jurisdiction” within the meaning of the Act.

Notwithstanding this, federal departments with related mandates will continue to be
available to provide specialist advice if required by parties to the EA, including the GNWT, as
needed, for its decision regarding the REA. If you have questions regarding this letter, please
contact David Alexander, Project Manager (867-766-8436; david.alexander@cannor.gc.ca).

Canada



Sincere

ly,

Directo

CcC:

r General

Northern Projects Management Office,
Canadian Northern Economic Development
Agency

Kate Hearn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Coordination, Department of
Lands, Government of the Northwest Territories

Mohan Denetto, Regional Director General (NWT), Aboriginal Affairs and Northern
Development Canada

Catherine Conrad, Senior Director, Environment and Renewable Resources, Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development Canada

Loretta Ransom, A/Head, Environmental Assessment North (NT and NU), Environment
Canada

Stuart Niven, Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Michele Taylor, Regional Director General, Prairie and Northern Region, Transport
Canada

Alec Simpson, A/Director General, Stewardship and Sustainable Transportation
Programs, Transport Canada

Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Zabey Nevitt, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Erica Bonhomme, Manager, Environment — De Beers Canada Inc. Snap Lake Mine



I*I Canadian Northern Economic  Agence canadienne de développement
Development Agency économique du Nord

VIA EMAIL SEP 7 2014

Garry Bailey, President
Northwest Territory Metis Nation
PO Box 720

Fort Smith, NT XOE OPO

Dear Mr. Bailey:

Re: Report of Environmental Assessment - Snap Lake Water Licence Amendment (EA1314-02)

As follow up to the release of the Report of Environmental Assessment for the Snap Lake Water
Licence Amendment (“REA”) on September 5, 2014, by the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board, this letter is to inform you of the Government of Canada’s role in the
decision-phase of the environmental assessment (“EA”), pursuant to the Mackenzie Valley
Resource Management Act (the “Act”).

As you are aware, responsibilities for land and water resource management were largely
devolved from the Government of Canada to the Government of the Northwest
Territories (“GNWT”) on April 1, 2014. As a result, the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and
Northern Development’s related responsibilities have been delegated to the GNWT for
assessments of projects wholly on GNWT public lands, as is the Snap Lake Diamond
Mine.

Furthermore, based on the project as proposed, no federal ministers have been
identified as responsible ministers under the Act; no federal regulatory authorizations
are required to enable the project to proceed, and no federal ministers have been
otherwise identified as having “jurisdiction” within the meaning of the Act.

Notwithstanding this, federal departments with related mandates will continue to be
available to provide specialist advice if required by parties to the EA, including the GNWT, as
needed, for its decision regarding the REA. If you have questions regarding this letter, please
contact David Alexander, Project Manager (867-766-8436; david.alexander@cannor.gc.ca).
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ly,

_Matthew Spence

Directo

r General

Northern Projects Management Office,
Canadian Northern Economic Development

Agency

cc:

Kate Hearn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Coordination, Department of
Lands, Government of the Northwest Territories

Mohan Denetto, Regional Director General (NWT), Aboriginal Affairs and Northern
Development Canada

Catherine Conrad, Senior Director, Environment and Renewable Resources, Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development Canada

Loretta Ransom, A/Head, Environmental Assessment North (NT and NU), Environment
Canada

Stuart Niven, Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Michele Taylor, Regional Director General, Prairie and Northern Region, Transport
Canada

Alec Simpson, A/Director General, Stewardship and Sustainable Transportation
Programs, Transport Canada

Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Zabey Nevitt, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Erica Bonhomme, Manager, Environment — De Beers Canada Inc. Snap Lake Mine



I*I Canadian Northern Economic  Agence canadienne de développement
Development Agency économique du Nord

VIA EMAIL SEP 1 7 2014

Grand Chief Eddie Erasmus
Tlicho Government

PO Box 412

Bechoko, NT XOE 0YO

Dear Grand Chief Erasmus:

‘Re: Report of Environmental Assessment - Snap Lake Water Licence Amendment (EA1314-02)

As follow up to the release of the Report of Environmental Assessment for the Snap Lake Water
Licence Amendment (“REA”) on September 5, 2014, by the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board, this letter is to inform you of the Government of Canada’s role in the
decision-phase of the environmental assessment (“EA”), pursuant to the Mackenzie Valley
Resource Management Act (the “Act”).

As you are aware, responsibilities for land and water resource management were largely
devolved from the Government of Canada to the Government of the Northwest
Territories (“GNWT”) on April 1, 2014. As a result, the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and
Northern Development’s related responsibilities have been delegated to the GNWT for
assessments of projects wholly on GNWT public lands, as is the Snap Lake Diamond
Mine.

Furthermore, based on the project as proposed, no federal ministers have been
identified as responsible ministers under the Act; no federal regulatory authorizations
are required to enable the project to proceed, and no federal ministers have been
otherwise identified as having “jurisdiction” within the meaning of the Act.

Notwithstanding this, federal departments with related mandates will continue to be
available to provide specialist advice if required by parties to the EA, including the GNWT, as
needed, for its decision regarding the REA. If you have questions regarding this letter, please
contact David Alexander, Project Manager (867-766-8436; david.alexander@cannor.gc.ca).

Canada



Sincere

ly,

Matthew Spence

Directo

r General

Northern Projects Management Office,
Canadian Northern Economic Development

Agency

cc:

Kate Hearn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Coordination, Department of
Lands, Government of the Northwest Territories

Mohan Denetto, Regional Director General (NWT), Aboriginal Affairs and Northern
Development Canada

Catherine Conrad, Senior Director, Environment and Renewable Resources, Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development Canada

Loretta Ransom, A/Head, Environmental Assessment North (NT and NU), Environment
Canada

Stuart Niven, Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Michele Taylor, Regional Director General, Prairie and Northern Region, Transport
Canada

Alec Simpson, A/Director General, Stewardship and Sustainable Transportation
Programs, Transport Canada

Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Zabey Nevitt, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Erica Bonhomme, Manager, Environment ~ De Beers Canada Inc. Snap Lake Mine



l*l Canadian Northern Economic  Agence canadienne de développement
Development Agency économique du Nord

>tF 17 201

VIA EMAIL

Chief Edward Sangris

Chief Ernest Betsina
Yellowknives Dene First Nation
PO Box 2514

Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P8

Dear Chiefs:

Re: Report of Environmental Assessment - Snap Lake Water Licence Amendment (EA1314-02)

As follow up to the release of the Report of Environmental Assessment for the Snap Lake Water
Licence Amendment (“REA”) on September 5, 2014, by the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board, this letter is to inform you of the Government of Canada’s role in the
decision-phase of the environmental assessment (“EA”), pursuant to the Mackenzie Valley
Resource Management Act (the “Act”).

As you are aware, responsibilities for land and water resource management were largely
devolved from the Government of Canada to the Government of the Northwest
Territories (“GNWT”) on April 1, 2014. As a result, the Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and
Northern Development’s related responsibilities have been delegated to the GNWT for
assessments of projects wholly on GNWT public lands, as is the Snap Lake Diamond
Mine.

Furthermore, based on the project as proposed, no federal ministers have been
identified as responsible ministers under the Act; no federal regulatory authorizations
are required to enable the project to proceed, and no federal ministers have been
otherwise identified as having “jurisdiction” within the meaning of the Act.

Notwithstanding this, federal departments with related mandates will continue to be
available to provide specialist advice if required by parties to the EA, including the GNWT, as
needed, for its decision regarding the REA. If you have questions regarding this letter, please
contact David Alexander, Project Manager (867-766-8436; david.alexander@cannor.gc.ca).
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Sincere

ly,
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Matthew Spefice

Directo

r General

Northern Projects Management Office,
Canadian Northern Economic Development

Agency

CC:

Kate Hearn, Assistant Deputy Minister, Planning and Coordination, Department of
Lands, Government of the Northwest Territories

Mohan Denetto, Regional Director General (NWT), Aboriginal Affairs and Northern
Development Canada

Catherine Conrad, Senior Director, Environment and Renewable Resources, Aboriginal
Affairs and Northern Development Canada

Loretta Ransom, A/Head, Environmental Assessment North (NT and NU), Environment
Canada

Stuart Niven, Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist, Fisheries and Oceans Canada
Michele Taylor, Regional Director General, Prairie and Northern Region, Transport
Canada

Alec Simpson, A/Director General, Stewardship and Sustainable Transportation
Programs, Transport Canada

Mark Cliffe-Phillips, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Review Board

Zabey Nevitt, Executive Director, Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board

Erica Bonhomme, Manager, Environment — De Beers Canada Inc. Snap Lake Mine
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